
 
 

November 2024 President’s Message 
 

 
  
 
As I write this message, October is almost in the rear-view mirror. I just need 
to keep my paws out of the Halloween candy for a couple more days. That’s 
always easier said than done.   
 
The October Ghost Town Tour turned out to be a masterpiece by John 
Bowman, and it will be a hard act to follow.  Four T’s drove out to Barstow 
and met Lana Stephen’s on the way.  The driving was excellent and there was 
little or no traffic to compete with during the tour. The tours were excellent, 
and the food was top notch. More will be revealed in the Tour Recap article.  
 
Looking forward this month, we have the Rancho Los Alamitos tour, LBMTC board elections, nominations for the 
Life member and the Baglietto award.  We need member participation for the awards and election positions.  If you 
know of a deserving member please call, text, send an email, or message by carrier pigeon with the nomination.     
 
The name of the game during November is membership input. We need you members to let us know if there are 
any members worthy of the Baglietto award and life member award.  Suggestions for programs and tours are being 
requested also. If you would like to hear about a topic or know an expert, I am accepting any and all suggestions 
for programs and tours.  I want to make the events fun and interesting for the members.  Please send the 
suggestions in so we can get them on the calendar for next year. Holy Cow next year already.   
 
Finally, November 17th is the Car show and Food Drive at Performance Tire, Sunday December 1st, is Gunther’s 
Yard and Sunday December 8th is the LBMTC Christmas Gala. Get your party tickets early, it will be a grand event.   
 
  
 
Respectfully Submitted  
 
Tim O’G        

 


